
Community Council Meeting Notes 1/7/21: 

Attendance: Sami Knell, Nathan Fidler, Jo Ellen Shaeffer, Angela Mitchell, Ryan Spencer, Tiffany Tuck, 

Alex Williamson, and Tracie Terrill. 

Digital Citizenship: 

The council viewed “School Community Councils Safety and Digital Citizenship” training. Currently, 

digital safety is embedded as part of computer prep. Curriculum and standards for students. 

SIP Update/Financial Report 

The school has currently purchased all items detailed in the SIP plan.  

• The M-class licenses have worked out well. This has been an excellent benefit in completing 

state required testing such as Acadience. 

• The Math TA has been a huge benefit in helping students to acquire new skills. 

• The microphones, I-Pad cases, and crayons have been extremely helpful for remote learning and 

remote instruction. 

• The four RTI aides have also been instrumental in providing additional support, Tier II 

interventions in the area of language arts.  

SIP Input for next year 

The state School Improvement Plan website has been down to enter and submit reports and may be 

down until March 2021. 

The council reviewed current goals and expenditures related to the current School Improvement Plan 

(SIP). The council recommended that the current expenditures continue forward to aid students in the 

upcoming academic year. 

Safe Routine Concerns 

The school has greatly improved routes, parking, and safety. The council recommended considering: 

(1) A possible sign for the catwalk indicating hours of access for the public. This sign would need to 

be approved through Bountiful City as the catwalk is city property. 

(2)  Parking—continuing to encourage parents to pull forward and not inhibit the flow of traffic in 

the drop off and pick-up areas of the school. 

Election Window 

The election window was discussed for Fall 2021. Two Community Council seats will be available next 

academic year and we encourage community members to be a part of the council. 

TSSA Plan Update 

Current TSSA fund expenditures have been used to help fund teaching assistants. The community 

council would like to see these funds continue to be used where needed to fund the teaching assistants. 


